Barger, Carolzn M

From: Kyle Harris <kharris@spencernc.gov>

Sent: Thursday, July 28, 2022 12:57 PM

To: Barger, Carolyn M

Cc: Estepp, Kristen N; Peter Franzese

Subject: US-29 Road Closure Ordinance

Attachments: S77_GDLNS.pdf; Ordinance 22-019 - US HWY 29 Lane Closure.docx; 0 - Agenda

Coversheet Revised 2022.docx

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe. Report suspicious emails by clicking the “Report Phish” button.

Carolyn,

I'm reaching out to facilitate coordination between the Rowan County Creek Week organizers and the County
Commissioners regarding a proposed temporary partial lane closure on US-29 for the upcoming ‘Race to the River 5K
run scheduled for Saturday, September 24. Kristen Estepp with the Health Department, who is involved in event
planning, is copied.

The 5K route will run mostly through Spencer, but as it approaches the Yadkin River, it will pass into Rowan
County/outside Spencer’s city limits. NCDOT Special Event Guidelines (PDF attached) require that
counties/municipalities pass an ordinance authorizing lane closures for special events. We have already contacted
NCDOT to confirm that there are no maintenance conflicts on the day of the run, and we plan to handle installation of
traffic cones and electronic signage, as appropriate.

The Town of Spencer will be adopting a lane closure ordinance at our upcoming governing board meeting on August 9.
You can find a copy of our proposed ordinance, attached. | believe the county commissioners will need to pass a similar
ordinance for the same event, for the portion of the race in your jurisdiction.

Please let me know what additional steps we need to take to get this onto an upcoming commissioners meeting agenda.
Thank you!

Kyle Harris

Planner

Town of Spencer

Office: (704)-633-2231 ext. 20
Cell: (704)-989-9471 (text only)

MEge
SPENCER

NORTH CAROLINA
Rowan's Original Gateway.



